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Mark Johansen, Mayor
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The Latimer City Council met in regular session on Wednesday, June 18, 2025 at Latimer City Hall.  Mayor Mark Johansen called the meeting to order with the following council members answering roll call:  Randy DeBour, Catherine Crooks, Deon Juhl, Eric Bruns and Elizabeth Symens.

Mayor Johansen led all in attendance in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a motion made by Bruns to approve the agenda and was seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Director of Maintenance reported planted 5 new trees in West Park, been cleaning up after the storms. Larry Craighton will be coming to paint the parking lines on Akir.

City Clerk reported she attended the Municipal Professionals Academy last week and learned of some new legislature that passed that will affect elected and appointed officials.  Not many details are ironed out on this so more information will be coming out for that.

Mayor working with the engineer to have a form filed for our splash pad with the DNR. 

The RAGBRAI Committee reported that plans are going good.  The City will be getting a lease with Clay Miller to lease the empty lot around the auction house for use for July 22, 23, and 24th.

Symens made a motion to approve the minutes from the May 14th meeting and was seconded by Juhl.  Motion passed unanimously.

Crooks made a motion to approve the bills to be paid and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

The Council reviewed the Budget Report, Revenue Report and Fund Balance Report.

Under routine maintenance issues, the lease agreement between the City of Latimer and Clay & Sarah Miller/Country Side Mini Storage, LLC was reviewed and approved with a motion made by Juhl and seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Pending the application from Latimer Grocery for their tobacco permit effective 7/1/25-6/30/26, Bruns made a motion to approve the tobacco permit and was seconded by DeBour.  Motion passed unanimously.

The Council reviewed a couple of estimates for new lights and a new front door for City Hall and after some discussion DeBour made a motion for the front door to be replaced at a price of $1,068.50 and a new drop box to be installed by the curb.  This motion was seconded by Crooks and passed unanimously.

The renewal for the insurance policy effective 7/1/25 was reviewed and was approved with a motion made by Bruns and seconded by Symens.  Motion passed unanimously.

Resolution 2025-07 approving the fiscal year end transfers was approved by a motion made by Symens and seconded by Juhl.  Resolution passed with a unanimous roll call vote.

At 7:05 pm, Bruns made a motion to adjourn the meeting and was seconded by DeBour and passed unanimously.




Mark Johansen, Mayor

ATTEST:



Melissa Simmons, City Clerk
